BOARD OF EDUCATION

WHITNEY POINT CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT

PO BOX 249

Whitney Point, NY  13862

Date:  May 13, 2008

James DiMascio called the meeting to order at 8:15 p.m.

Present
          
Absent

James DiMascio


 President



   X

Sara Benscoter


Vice President



   X

Stephanie Champney

Member




   X

Joseph Silvanic


Member




   X

Kathleen Driscoll

Member




   X

Mary Ellerson


Member




   X

Carol Eaton


Superintendent of Schools

   X

Laura Lindsley


District Clerk

             
   X

Mary Hibbard


Assistant Superintendent

   X

Others in attendance:   

Larry MacDonald, Daniel Sweeney, Nicole Wolfe, Jeffrey Isaacs, Fred Rothman, Murphee Hayes, Steve Burghardt, Tyler Hust, George Basler, Tom Tasber, Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Leahy, Ingrid Jordak, Brandie Parker, Ed Driscoll, Matthew Driscoll, Sue Stevens, Marcus Stevens

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the Minutes of the meeting held on May 6, 2008.

Moved by Joseph Silvanic

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained       

Approved

Commendations
Dr. Eaton commended:

· Sarah Crosier for her first place finish in the State Level of the US Congressional competition for her painting. Sarah’s painting will now be on display at the US Capital building in Washington D.C., for one year!

The Board, Dr. Eaton and the entire district is very proud of Sarah.

· Donnie Vinson for his competition in the NYS Junior and Cadet Championships held Friday and Saturday. He placed 2nd in the Freestyle category. On Saturday and Sunday he competed in the Greco Roma competition and placed 1st.
Dr. Eaton and the Board extended congratulations to Donnie, who is an outstanding wrestler and young man.  Murphee Hayes stated that if possible, Donnie could continue on to Las Vegas for competition.

· The WPTA for the Teacher Appreciation Dinner held at the Silo Restaurant on Saturday, May 10th.  The Teachers of the Year are as follows:  CEA, David Schroeter, Intermediate School, Cheryl Donnelly, the Middle School, Amy Spinella, and for the High School, Maureen Somerwil.  We all appreciate the work that Cindy Ford and Ellie Cranston-Chrysler put into making this event a success.  The presentations are always excellent.
Dr. Eaton and the Board commended Cindy and Ellie for their work on the event and all who were honored.  Dr. Eaton indicated the presentation this year reflected on the seriousness of the profession.

· Congratulations to the high school concert band and jazz band on their recent performance at the Music in the Parks festival competition at Dorney Park.  This past weekend both ensembles performed and received 1st place with excellent ratings.  I was very proud of their performances, and I feel that they represented Whitney Point proudly and positively.  I also must give special recognition to the jazz band - of the 11 members, 8 were playing SECONDARY instruments! 

Thanks go to Stephanie Champney and Kim Auberger who served as chaperones for this trip.  

Their trophies and a soon-to-be-printed picture will be on display in the high school office for the next couple of days.
Those who participated this weekend include:
Raina Cranston



Symphony Doan




Kathleen Kratz



Amber Martin

Mandi Brown



Stephanie Malmstrom

Amy Holden



Alma Hulbert

Kristina Eaton



Candice Gage

Erin Salvemini



Hannah Wirth

Sara Wilson



John Sack

Jami Gilligan



Andy Freideman

Angela Martin



Corey Yalch

Charlotte Hoyt



AJ Sack

Paige Monsen



Liz Babcock

Sarah Kozina



Stephanie Auberger





Ashley Scott



Robert Kratz

Charlotte Champney



Dan Roma

Kally Beardsley



Tonya Ellis

Dr. Eaton and the Board congratulated all for their excellent performance.  A picture and trophy will be on displayed in the district office shortly.

Board member, Stephanie Champney, stated the middle school band also competed, receiving a 2nd place.  Dr. Eaton and the Board extended congratulations to them.

· Nancy Summers and all of the students and parents who supported her in successfully raising the funds for the  Washington, D. C. trip!  Also, commending Nancy and all the students who are participating in Cabaret this week.
Dr. Eaton and the Board commended Nancy for never giving up on achieving this goal.  Thanks to all who worked and supported the chorus.

· The following High School students inducted into the National Honor Society last week, May 7, 2008.

Stevie Aleba, Dan Arseneau, Kate Behr, Jeff Blodgett, Alicia Ford, Krista Gehm, Casey Hust, Kyle Jerauld, Kaitlyn Kiley, Matt Kovac, Gail Lawrence, Kristi Rundell, Nir Swenson, Tom Taft, Greg Taggart,        Kelsey Ticknor, Liz Tracey, Kayla Valachovic, Emily Wheeland
Dr. Eaton and the Board wish to congratulate to all.

· Murphee Hayes for her being elected to the position of chairing the Student Athlete Advisory Committee for New York State Public Athletic Association Student Leadership Program. Murphee will be attending the National Public High Leadership Conference with six students from the state of New York. This conference will be held on July 17 – 20 in Indianapolis. Please see letter.

Dr. Eaton stated the position acknowledges Ms. Hayes leadership in Athletics.

· Mrs. Jo-Anne Knapp and the Middle School chorus students for an excellent choral concert on May 12, 2008. The concert was well attended!

Dr. Eaton commended all for an enjoyable event.
Correspondence

Policies

None at this time

Comments from the Public

NONE

1.  OLD BUSINESS  
a. Renovation Project, Status of First Renovation and Update on Plans for the Second

Mrs. Hibbard and Dr. Eaton provided updates regarding both the current project and the second project, still in the planning stage.  Preliminary plans for the second project are still in the “hands” of the state education department’s facilities planning office.  

Dr. Eaton, Mrs. Hibbard and Mrs. Lindsley described the work as continuing on schedule; you can see rooms taking shape with the progress.  The contractors are complimentary of the spaces being created, insight to the excellent educational spaces the district will have this fall.

Just this afternoon the district received news from SED regarding phase II.  The information will be shared once it has been reviewed with the architects at a meeting scheduled for May 21, 2008. 

b. Naming of the 4-8 Building for September 2008

Dr. Eaton gave a brief update on the process and when the final results will come before the Board of Education.

The committee will have an excellent selection to review as submissions are being received.  The Board will have a name by the 2nd meeting in June to accept.

2.   NEW BUSINESS 


a. Sanitation Award
Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval to award the Sanitation project to Procon Contracting, LLC for the  amount of $244,000.00. Bid Tabulation is attached for review.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
Approved
b. Health and Welfare Services

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached Contract for Health and Welfare Services from the Vestal Central School District.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
Approved

c. Tenure Recommendation

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of Stephanie Heerschap for tenure appointment in high school French.  Please see information attached.

Moved by Mary Ellerson


Seconded by Joseph Silvanic


Tenure on a position being eliminated was questioned.  Dr. Eaton explained this standard practice and best for the employee, who will now be a tenured professional.

6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
Approved
d. Employment Appointment

Dr. Eaton recommended Board of approval for Jo-Ann Sexton to the position of 4-8 School Assistant Principal effective July 1, 2008.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll

Seconded by Sara Benscoter


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
Approved

e. Resignations

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the resignation of Sarah VanOstrand, High School English teacher effective August 31, 2008. The Board accepted with regrets.

Moved by Sara Benscoter

Seconded by Stephanie Champney


6 Aye   0 Nay   0Abstained         
Approved

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the resignation of Elizabeth Denman, High School Special Education teacher effective June 31, 2008. The Board accepted with regrets.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll


Seconded by Joseph Silvanic

6 Aye  0 Nay   0 Abstained      


Approved

f. Non-Resident Applications

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the following students to attend Whitney Point Central School District for the 2008 – 2009 school year. Please see attached information.

Morgan DeMann – Grade 9

Katelyn McDonald – Grade 11

Amy McDonald – Grade 9

Daniel McDonald – Grade 2

Madilyn Tiderencel – Grade 1

Nathaniel Grubham – Grade 5

Anthony Pagano – Grade 11

Jaime Dean – Grade 9

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Mary Ellerson


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
Approved

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the request for Logan Winter-Potter to attend Whitney Point Central School District for the 2008 – 2009 school year.

Moved by Kathleen Driscoll


Seconded by Joseph Silvanic

6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained      


Approved

g. Maternity Leave Requests

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the request by Jennifer Vandermark for maternity leave. Please see attached letter.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Mary Ellerson


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
Approved

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the request by Amy Manvell for maternity leave. Please see attached letter.

Moved by Sara Benscoter

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained        
Approved

h. 2008-09 School Calendar

Dr. Eaton recommended Board approval of the attached 2008-09 school year calendar.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded by Kathleen Driscoll


6 Aye   0 Nay   0 Abstained         
Approved

Public Comment

Ingrid Jordak asked about the procedure for the write in vote and the availability of slips for the vote.  It was explained that the voting machine has the ability to lift a lever allowing for a write in candidate.  Proper names must be used for the vote to count.  The candidate will have the option to accept or not accept, the seat on the Board since he/she was not an official candidate running for the position.

For Your Information

None at this time

Executive Session 

Personnel matter

Future Board Dates:


May 20, 2008:
Annual Budget Vote 


Second Reading for the Tobacco Policy


Project 1 Update and Status Report


High School Shared Decision Making Report

June 3, 2008:
Project 1 Update and Status Report


First Reading of Security Policy


Reception for the Odyssey of the Mind and County Music Students


Presentation of Name for the 4-8 Building

The Board discussed the reception for the Odyssey of the Mind and All-County music students, deciding 

to hold the reception at the June 17, 2008 Board of Education meeting.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 8:35 pm.

Moved by:   Stephanie Champney              Seconded by:  Kathleen Driscoll

6 Aye  0 Nay  0 Abstained

Laura Lindsley

District Clerk


Whitney Point Central School District

Board of Education

Executive Session

May 13, 2008

James DiMascio called the Executive session to order at 8:45 p.m.



Position
Present
Absent

James
DiMascio
President  
x             

Sara Benscoter
Vice-President 
x                                                             

Joseph Silvanic
Member
x

Stephanie Champney
Member
x


Kathleen Driscoll
Member
x 

Mary Ellerson
Member 
x                                      

Dr. Carol Eaton
Superintendent
x


Laura Lindsley
District Clerk
x



Mary Hibbard
Assistant Superintendent
x

Contractual and Personnel discussions 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:25pm.

Moved by Stephanie Champney

Seconded Kathleen Driscoll

6 Aye   0 Nay  0 Abstained

Approved

Laura Lindsley

District Clerk
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